
 OFFICIAL PROCEEDINGS 

 CITY OF MORGAN CITY 

 SPECIAL MEETING 

 MAY 17, 2016 

 

 

 

 The Mayor and City Council of Morgan City, Louisiana, met at 5:30 pm in special 

session, this date, in the Front Concourse, Morgan City Municipal Auditorium, Morgan City, 

Louisiana.  

 

 There were present:  Honorable Frank P. Grizzaffi, Mayor; and Council Members 

Ron Bias, Barry Dufrene, James Fontenot, Tim Hymel and Louis J. Tamporello, Jr. 

 

     Absent:  None 

 

     Also present was Mr. Marcus Folse, Chief Administrative Officer. 

 

 Mayor Grizzaffi stated that the meeting had been called to discuss the options for health 

insurance for city employees and to allow the council a chance to look at the presentations 

and ask any questions they may have had.  

 

 Jeremy with A. J. Gallagher & Co., Inc., Joe Harrison with Gulf South Risk Services, Inc. 

both explained to the council why they felt that self-funded was the way to go in our current 

situation. They presented handouts on each of their plans (copies on file). 

 

 Lynn Fontaine, Mark Lane and Shelley LeBlanc with Paul’s Insurance Agency stated 

that it would not be beneficial for the city to go self-funded at this time.  

 

 Mayor Grizzaffi gave the Council a history of health insurance premiums for the past five 

years (copy on file) and stated that some change had to be made in order to save the city 

money.   

  

 The council members all questions the various insurance agencies on what the benefits 

of each plan would be.  They decided that each would take all the information under 

advisement and would vote on the insurance committee recommendation at the May 24, 

2016 council meeting. 

 

 City employees asked questions about changes in coverage and how each plan would 

affect their current situations. 

 

 There being no further business, a motion to adjourn was made by Mr. Dufrene, 

seconded by Mr. Hymel and voted unanimously in favor of. 

 

 

 

 

_____________________________   _____________________________  

Debbie Harrington  Frank P. Grizzaffi, III 

Clerk  Mayor 

 

 


